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Electric, hybrid and 
hydrogen vehicles 
safety labels 

Safety labels help 
emergency services 
follow safety 
procedures if an 
electric, hybrid or 
hydrogen vehicle 
is in a crash. 

Labels must be attached to all number plates on: 

• electric, hybrid and hydrogen light vehicles

• electric, hybrid and hydrogen heavy vehicles
modified or manufactured after 1 January 2019.

Electric or hybrid vehicles 

Hydrogen vehicles 

The labels must be clearly visible at all times. From 1 January 

2022 penalties, including a defect notice and/or fine, apply 

to the operator or driver of vehicles that don’t comply. 

Replacement labels 
Free replacement labels are available from any Service NSW 
Centre. You can also get them from your mechanic or motor dealer. 

How to attach 
• Remove the backing from the label. This will help

hold it in place while you take the next steps.

• Attach in an upright position on the number
plate (not on the frame or cover).

• Don’t obscure any characters or the state of issue.

• Fix into place so it’s secure.

Light vehicle 

Heavy vehicle 

Motorcycle 
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